\‘\.I'I 300 Dufferin Avenue
s’l.\’o P.O. Box 5035

""“ London, ON
N6A 4L9

September 12, 2017
Dear Property Owner/Resident:
Subject: Summercrest Subdivision Sanitary Sewer Work

As a result of some Personal Drain Connections (PDC's) failures in your neighbourhood, the
City has undertaken a CCTV video inspection and sewer flushing of the mainline storm and
sanitary sewers along Birchwood Drive and Meadowvale Drive. As a result of this inspection, it
was decided that the City will replace approximately 175m of sanitary sewer west of
Bramblewood Street along Birchwood Drive, and approximately 100m of sanitary sewer east of
Bramblewood Street along Birchwood Drive.

The work is scheduled for mid-October and is expected to last 4-6 weeks. Due to the
availability of asphalt as winter approaches, the road within the limits of work may only be
restored to base asphalt condition until the spring of 2018. At this time a final coat of asphalt
may be applied.

Garbage and Recycling Collection: If your pick-up point is temporarily blocked by
construction the City will assist in collecting and transporting your garbage and recycling.
Please clearly label your containers with your address.

Birchwood Drive Closure, Street Access and Parking: The project will require closure of
Birchwood Drive, with access for local traffic only, and additional short term disruptions to
accommodate installation of the sanitary sewer. Driveway access will be maintained to the
extent possible. When necessary, overnight parking on adjacent streets beyond posted time
limited will be allowed.

As a reminder, fats, oils and greases should not be put down the sink or toilet as they may lead
to blockages in your PDC’s. Please visit www.London.ca/yourturn for more information.

If you have any further question or concerns please contact the Wastewater & Drainage
Engineering Division, Kevin Graham at 519-661-2489 ext. 4793, kevgraha@london.ca

Sincerely,
3
bt .

Kevin Graham, E.I.T.Wastewater and Drainage Engineering Division

The Corporation of the City of London
Office 519.661.2489 ext. 4793
kevgraha@london.ca



